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	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL.

	TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL ON THURSDAY 

	TITLE:
	The use of Council land for Circuses

	RECOMMENDATIONS:
	That Members note the contents

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
	A report was requested at last Panel for information on Circuses

	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (Available for public inspection)
	None

	ASSESSMENT OF RISK
	N.A.

	SOURCE OF FUNDING
	Licence Fee

	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED
	Jane Nugent.     Principal Licensing Officer.

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED
	N.A.

	CONTACT OFFICER
	Jane Nugent.  Principal Licensing Officer

	WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES
	All Wards

	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES
	N/A

	DETAILS (Continued Over)
	Overleaf


At the Licensing Regulatory Panel on Thursday 27th April 2006, it was requested that Members receive information regarding the use of Council land for Circuses.

The Licensing Section is only involved in the licensing of a Circus if it contains licensable activities.

The permission to use the land is dealt with by Property Services situated within Urban Vision.  The applicant must make a requested to Property Services who will then gain approval from Lead Member (Env Services/Planning and Housing), inform ward Councillors, notify Environmental Health (Noise pollution), inform Health and Safety, GMP and Greater Manchester Fire Service.

Salford City Council does not allow animals to be used in circuses, if on Council land.  A resolution was approved by the Council on 18th July 1984, which states “That, subject to existing commitments being honoured, no circuses or other commercial undertakings which keep animals for public display or performance be permitted to use land owned by the Council; and that all land-controlling Committees be informed accordingly.”

The Licensing Section do not deal with animals at circuses.  Therefore, if Members request further information it is recommended that they contact Estelle Henniker in Urban Vision.

